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Monday 25th March 2024 

This term’s value is: Friendship  
 

 

Dates for your Diary 
Wednesday 27th March: Last swimming lesson for class 2 and 3 
Wednesday 27th March: Parents’ Evening 3:30-7pm (Email confirmation has been sent) 
Thursday 28th March: Easter Assembly 2.15pm – School Hall 
Thursday 28th March: Last Day of Term 
Monday 15th April: School opens to pupils  

PE 
 

                                    Class 1: Monday & Friday 

         Class 2: Monday & Friday 

                                          Class 3: Monday & Wednesday  

 

 
 

Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, 
long hair tied back and earrings removed please (boys & girls). 

Reading Book change days 
 

                  Class 1: Monday 

                  Class 2: Monday  

                  Class 3: Monday 

 

 
 

Please can reading books and reading 
records be brought into school daily – 

Thank You 

Awards  
 

                                            Stars of the Week: Rupert, Mia, Lily R 
                                            Special Mentions: Emily, Juniper, Thomas, Dylan, Molly, Amelia, Lily GW                                                           
                                            Home Awards:  
 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements –  
we love to see what your children have been up to! 

 

From Mrs Busari   
 
What an amazing week we had in Osmington Bay.  The children were 
amazing – embracing the challenges, working together and representing 
the school brilliantly.  Our group leader from PGL commented on what a 
fantastic group of children they were.  They really did everyone proud.  I 
am quite sure you had a quieter weekend with the children catching up 
on sleep and enjoying some “down time.”   
 
We have a shorter week in school this week, breaking up for the Easter 
break on Thursday.  On Wednesday it is our Parents’ Evening 
appointments.  Mrs Wilson will have emailed to let you know your 
time.  As usual, we will set the children’s books out in the hall for you to 
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look through before your appointment, so please feel free to arrive a 
little earlier to give you chance to have a look through the books.   
 
Thank you to those parents who have already returned your feedback 
questionnaire – there is still time to hand it in if you haven’t done 
already.  We really value your honest feedback.   
 
Just a reminder that on Thursday we will have an Easter assembly at 
2.15pm in the school hall to hear about the meaning of Easter to 
Christians.  We will then give out our celebration awards following on 
from this.  Parents are welcome to attend.  
 
I hope that you all have a lovely Easter break.  The Easter break always 
seems to be a nice break with better weather (hopefully) and not the 
hustle and bustle of Christmas.   
 
We look forward to seeing you all in school on Monday 15th April. 
 
With best wishes, 
 

Mrs Jude Busari  

Executive Head Teacher 
 

 

 
Thank You 

 
To all the parents of the children on 

residential.  Thank you so much for the 
lovely flowers that you bought for Miss Rees, 
Miss Bowron and myself.  They are beautiful 

and very much appreciated.  The children 
were an absolute delight to spend the week 

with. 

 
 

 
 

After-School Clubs  
 

All clubs are now finished until after 
Easter 

 
 

 


